City of Philadelphia
Community Development Block Grant-Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR)
Notice of Public Comment Period for City of Philadelphia Proposed CDBG-DR Action Plan Amendment #2
August 14, 2025
The City of Philadelphia announces the availability of Amendment #2 to the previously approved Community Development Block Grant – Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR) Action Plan. The substantial amendment focuses on addressing programmatic details regarding the Disaster Recovery and Resilience Program, Ida Business Assistance Program, and Public Services-Workforce Development activity.
Proposed Action Plan Amendment #2 is available online at https://phila.gov/ida-recovery. To arrange for a hard copy of Proposed CDBG-DR Action Plan Amendment #2, please email CDBG-DR@phila.gov. Executive Summaries of Proposed Action Plan Amendment #2 translated in Spanish, Portuguese, Chinese (Simplified), Haitian Creole, and Vietnamese are available online at https://phila.gov/ida-recovery. The Executive Summary of the Proposed CDBG-DR Action Plan Amendment #2 is also available for review in the Government Publications departments of the Central, West Philadelphia Regional, Northwest Regional, and Northeast Regional branches of the Free Library of Philadelphia.
The 30-day public comment period starts today. Please send written comments via email to CDBG-DR@phila.gov or mail to Attn: Sabrina Maynard, Office of the Director of Finance, City of Philadelphia, 1401 John F Kennedy Blvd Suite 1400, Philadelphia, PA 19102. At the end of the comment period, all comments shall be reviewed, and City responses will be incorporated into Proposed Action Plan Amendment #2. The final Action Plan, containing a summary of the comments and the City’s responses, will be submitted to HUD and posted on the City’s CDBG-DR website.

